
 

 

Star of the Week Headteacher Awards 

Parents  should only contact school if their child, who is a pupil at the school, exhibited COVID 

symptoms up to and including  Sunday 30th May  and subsequently receives a positive 

test result. If they were asymptomatic but have had a test up to and including Sunday 30th May 

and subsequently receive a  positive test result, they should also inform school.  

 

Parents / carers will need to leave a voicemail or text on the number 07949 852541 with the 

following information:   

· Child’s name / DOB / class / Post Code 

· When symptoms started, or the date of the test if asymptomatic  

· The test date  

· When the child was last in school  

 

This number will only be monitored between 12 noon – 2pm until Thursday 3rd June.  All other 

positive cases of pupils in school will need to be reported via email to 

stphilips_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk 

Children should not return to school until after 10 days isolation has been completed. 

The following children have 

been awarded Star of the 

Week for showing our 

Christian value of: 

‘HOPE’ 

RecD -       Harrison  

RecV/T -   James  

RecP -       Joseph  

Y1L-          Sophia  

Y1B -        Harry  

Y1C -        Aiden  

Y2K/A -    Thomas  

Y2R -        Swara  

Y2C -        Luca  

Y3D -         Sam  

Y3H -         Daisy  

Y3W -        Isabella  

Y4D -         Dylan  

Y4Mc -      Lexi  

Y4B -        Chloe  

Y5A -         Emmie  

Y5T -         Isla  

Y5S -        Blake  

Y6H -        Joel  

Y6C -        Millie  

Y6W -       Parneet  

Together we aim high and with God’s love we can fly. 

Please remember to top-up your 

child’s Parent Pay account in order for 

them to receive snack and/or a 

school lunch. 

St Philip Westbrook News  

 

 Follow us on Twitter 

@StPhilipCEAP 

Friday 28th May 2021 

School closes on Friday 28th 

May 2021 & we return on 

Monday 14th June 2021. 

Covid-19 (Coronavirus) - Contract tracing over half term. 

www.stphilipwestbrook.co.uk  

Dates for Forthcoming 

Events  

June 

22nd — 4LB Peace Centre residential 

23rd — 4LMc Peace Centre residential 

24th — 4CD Peace Centre residential 

 
RecD -      Iris  

RecP -      Sienna  

RecV/T-    Solomon  

Y1L -         Sophie  

Y1B -         Noah  

               Y1C--         Oscar  

               Y2K/A -     Athena  

               Y2R -         Aria  

               Y2C -         Georgia  

               Y3D -         Nicholas  

               Y3H -        Ava-Rose  

               Y3W -        Sam  

               Y4D -         Eva  

               Y4Mc -      Ellis  

               Y4B -         Zoe  

               Y5A -         Chantelle  

               Y5T-          Finnley  

               Y5S-         Freyah  

               Y6H -        Brice  

               Y6C -         Oliver  

                                   Y6W -       Lizzy  

mailto:stphilips_primary@warrington.gov.uk
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June’s 30 day Go Wild Challenge 
SPORTS STAR AWARD 

 

KS1  

Henry, Stephanie, Luke, Heidi, Frankie-

Joe, Joseph, Sienna, Sophie, Isabelle  

 

KS2 

Leon, Elizabeth, Arthur, Isabella, Jack, 

Florence, Tejas, Ava-Mae, Khloe, 

Isabella, Jesse, Chloe  

Please do not send any emails into the Office  or Admin email addresses as these are not monitored accounts. 

All emails are to be sent to stphilips_primary@schwarrington.gov.uk as this is monitored on a daily basis. 

Information for Parents/Carers regarding PCR tests for primary school children. 

 
A reminder for all parents/carers that if your child displays any symptoms of Covid-19 they will need to have a PCR test and a 

negative result before coming back into school and not a rapid lateral flow test.  

 

We are guided by what Public Health tells us. Lateral Flow tests are not accurate and should not be used to test anyone who is 

asymptomatic but is unwell e.g. do not use if there is a high temperature, a persistent cough or loss of smell and /or taste. PCR 

tests must be used if any of these three symptoms are in place. 

 

Public Health state that 'symptomatic individuals must order or book a PCR test and not use a lateral flow test. Guidance on 

this can be found here, Households and bubbles of pupils, students and staff of schools, nurseries and colleges: get rapid 

lateral flow tests - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk). If you have symptoms of COVID-19, arrange to have a PCR test if you have not already 

had one. Stay at home while you are waiting for a home self-sampling kit, a test site appointment or a test result. Do not use 

the rapid lateral flow testing service as this is only for people without symptoms. 

 

Lateral flow testing should be used twice weekly for asymptomatic individuals but for those with one of the three main 

symptoms they must take a PCR test. We would advise that they remain off school until feeling better to avoid spreading any 

virus. In particular if this results in more children being required to isolate and seek a test.' 

 

Warrington Borough Council website makes this clear and states; If you have any coronavirus symptoms, no matter how mild, 

you should not use a lateral flow test and instead self-isolate and book an NHS (PCR) test via gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test. 

 

Pupils are not included in the rapid, regular symptom-free testing in primary school and nursery settings. Primary school aged 

children should only be tested if they are displaying symptoms, in which case their families should follow the guidance for 

households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection and book a PCR test for the child. 

 

Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 

Together we aim high and with God’s love we can fly. 

One of our Year 1 pupils 
has teamed up with The 
Wildlife Trust as a 
Wildlife Champion to 
encourage us all to get 
outdoors and experience 
the wonder that nature 

has on offer. The Wildlife Trust have organised a lovely event 
called ‘30 Days Wild’ which runs for the whole of June. Each day, 
starting on 1st June, the children will complete a ‘Random Act of 
Wildness’ which is a short activity encouraging children to engage 
with nature and wildlife. The ‘Random Acts of Wildness’ cards have 
been uploaded onto Google Classroom for you to use throughout 
the half term. We look forward to seeing pictures of you exploring all 
things wild!  

Morning Snack 
With effect from Monday 14 June the price of the morning 

snack will be increasing to £2.75 per week. 

In addition to a slice of buttered toast, children currently 

receive a 85ml cuplet of pure fruit juice which is being 

discontinued and replaced with a 200ml pure fruit juice 

carton. 

If you child is having morning snack please ensure that the 

weekly payment of £2.75 is on your Parent Pay account no 

later than 9.00am  every Monday morning. 

http://www.gov.uk
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiKgcH836fZAhXHKsAKHdqBCioQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http%3A%2F%2Fjayhawktrophy.com%2Ftrophies%2Fsport-stars-multi-color-resin-trophy-awards%2Ft8zsP8vgLd50r1%2F&psig=AOvVaw


 

Student Recognition 

With the EU Settlement Scheme (EUSS) application deadline 

(30th June) fast approaching, the Home Office are reminding 

parents, families, young people and staff that if they are an 

EU, EEA or Swiss citizen, they and their family members may 

be eligible to apply to the Settlement Scheme.   

It is crucial that eligible parents apply to the 

Scheme themselves and check whether they need to do so on 

behalf of their children. Eligible children are required to have 

an application in their own right and no child of any age is 

covered by a parent’s application to the EUSS. There’s more 

information on this here on GOV.UK.  

To provide additional guidance, a very clear EUSS leaflet has 

been produced by the University of Liverpool, in partnership 

with the Home Office. It has been designed with children in 

mind and is intended to support both children and parents 

with information to help them apply to the EUSS. A set 

of accompanying FAQs are available too.  

This leaflet and other EUSS resources are available to 

encourage eligible parents to apply on behalf of themselves 

and their children. A list of organisations providing additional 

EUSS guidance and information is available here.   

Applications to the EUSS are free and can be made online 

at www.gov.uk/eusettlementscheme, where you can also find 

out more information about how to apply. 

Together we aim high and with God’s love we can fly. 

One of our Y4 pupils 

has been helping his 

grandad in the St 

Philips school church 

garden making sure 

the flowers continue to 

bloom. 

Thank you for looking 

after this special place. 

Y3 Ancient Greek Day 

Year 3 had a wonderful learning experience this week immersing 

themselves in Ancient Greek life. The children created tiles using 

Greek designs and printed them in repeating patterns, they learnt 

about everyday life in these times, took part 

in Olympic events and had an Ancient 

Greek banquet.   

They have all loved our latest topic. It has 

been a very exciting half term.  

EU Settlement Scheme (EUSS) 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fsettled-status-eu-citizens-families%2Fapply-settled-status-for-child&data=04%7C01%7CJames.Boyes1%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7C3a7c0912b0354f9c9b0508d9193b6d21%7Cf24d93ecb2914192a08af18224
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https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.liverpool.ac.uk%2Fmedia%2Flivacuk%2Flaw%2F2-research%2Fecru%2FEU%2CSettlement%2CScheme%2C-%2CInformation%2Cfor%2CEU%2Cor%2CEEA%2Ccitizen%2Cchildren.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CJames.Boyes1%40homeoff
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.liverpool.ac.uk%2Flaw%2Fresearch%2Feuropean-childrens-rights-unit%2Fcampaigns%2Feu-settlement-scheme%2F%3F&data=04%7C01%7CJames.Boyes1%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7C3a7c0912b0354f9c9b0508d9193b6d21
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Feu-settlement-scheme-leaflet&data=04%7C01%7CJames.Boyes1%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7C3a7c0912b0354f9c9b0508d9193b6d21%7Cf24d93ecb2914192a08af182245945c2%7C0%7
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Feu-settlement-scheme-community-support-for-vulnerable-citizens%2Flist-of-organisations&data=04%7C01%7CJames.Boyes1%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7C3a7c0912b0354f9
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Feusettlementscheme&data=04%7C01%7CJames.Boyes1%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7C3a7c0912b0354f9c9b0508d9193b6d21%7Cf24d93ecb2914192a08af182245945c2%7C0%7C0%7C637568565442191873%7CUnknown%7CTWF


 

Westbrook Big Party 

 


